Sioux Falls Regional Airport Authority
Special Session 
Board Meeting Minutes
March 25, 2025
Staff Present: Dan Letellier, Richard King, and Kristin Elgersma 

Members Present: Kent Cutler, Blake Curd, John Taylor, and Dan Statema

Members present by phone: Eric Ellefson
Guest Present: Jake Braunagel and Brady Brockel – KLJ Engineers, Tony Harms – SP Plus Parking, Craig Ellerbroek – Ace Advertising, Elizabeth Hertz – Davenport Evans, Tom Schauer – Mead and Hunt, Tom Hurlbert – Co-op Architecture 
Guests Present via Phone: Mitchell Walker – Mead & Hunt

Chairman Cutler called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.
1. Review of Federal and local funding identified for the concourse expansion project.  Director Letellier reviewed with the board the latest funding plan for the terminal project.  Current construction estimates for the base build including the terminal apron total $82.9m.  Alternates 1 and 2 would add another $17.5m for a total construction cost of $100.5m which would provide a concourse with 5 gates, a 4 net increase over the existing facility.   Current Federal funding over the next three years would provide $31m, with the potential of an additional $8-$10m in discretionary funding that will be decided later this summer.  A Congressionally Designated Spending grant of $20m was pulled when Congress agreed to a continuing resolution to appropriate funds for the remaining federal fiscal year.   State funding of approximately $3m is available, leaving the remaining $48m of the base project to the Airport Authority for funding.  Funding for the alternatives is unknown at this time. 
2. Discussion and decision on timing of concourse expansion project: Tom Schauer, Senior Aviation Advisor with Mead and Hunt went through a breakout of the project costs for the concourse, terminal apron expansion and the alternates.  Mr. Schauer then highlighted the various federal programs and how they would be allocated to each portion of the project and over what time period.  He also discussed the possibility of receiving a federal discretionary grant for the terminal apron which would be decided by August.  
Mr. Schauer highlighted an Airport Terminal Program (ATP) grant in the amount of $8m which was awarded last fall which must be under grant by July or will likely be pulled and reassigned to another airport.  Current grant issuance timelines run 90 days or more so in order to receive funding by the time construction begins this summer, will need to be applied fairly soon.

Several Commissioners commented on the current cost estimates and asked if they are likely to increase.  Questions were also asked about the possibility of future federal funds in the 2026 fiscal year budget.  Mr. Schauer indicated that the Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) is reviewing their construction estimates and will provide an update in the next two weeks. Unclear whether construction materials have been impacted by the introduction of tariffs for numerous products.  Mr. Schauer advised that the airport will have one more chance at the final year allocation of funding for the ATP grant program, of which the airport received $8m last year.  He is hopeful that if the project is started that FSD would be in a good position to receive an additional $10m or more.  However, if the current $8m is not utilized, then the chances of receiving an award in 2025 would be doubtful.  He also indicated that Congress may allow CDS allocation which would potentially provide another $20m toward the project when the 2026 budget/appropriation bills are passed later this year.

Commissioners voiced concerns about beginning a $100m project without all the funding secured.  Several questions were raised about waiting until more is known about future federal funding, or possible State/City assistance.  Mr. Schauer advised that waiting would result in the loss of the $8m ATP grant and sink the airport’s chances of receiving any additional ATP funding from the last year of awards.  Also, the impact of tariffs on inflation could drive construction costs up over the next year, putting the project out of reach of airport funding.  

The Board agreed that the project is necessary to accommodate the future growth in passenger traffic expected in the next 10-15 years.  However, many are concerned about the cost of the project and the uncertainty of a solid financial plan.  The Board instructed Director Letellier and Mr. Schauer to obtain updated construction estimates from the CMAR in the next two weeks as well as reach out to our federal congressional delegation to discuss what the future federal budget looks like and if CDS will be a part of it.  They also instructed Mr. Letellier to continue to work with the City to determine any future assistance that might be possible.    The board hopes to reconvene in a few weeks after updated cost estimates are received as well as a more in-depth cash analysis is obtained.  
Blake Curd moved to adjourn at 4:27 p.m. Dan Statema seconded. Motion Carried. 
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Next Board Meeting – March 27th @ 12:00 pm.

